
St Anselm Church - Fiscal Year 2017 Financial Report 

This report provides a summary of the financial activity of St. Anselm Church for the 2017 fiscal year as well the 

budget for 2018.  Its objective is to transparently present the recent financials and trends which will impact St. 

Anselm going forward.  This report of operating expenses and charitable giving is prepared using accounting 

practices consistent with those used previously at St. Anselm and with methods required of churches 

throughout the Archdiocese of Boston.   

For the first time since our vigil ended approximately ten years ago, St. Anselm experienced a net operating loss.  

The primary contributor to this loss is a significant decrease in income from the prior year.  As offertory 

represents almost 85% of our income, both the number of contributing members and the average amount of 

donation decreased in 2017.  Other income categories combined had a similar drop in levels from 2016 to 2017.  

An expense increase of over 4% in 2017 also contributed to the net operating loss.   

We are planning multiple activities to reverse this decrease in 2018. Volunteerism is key to our Church.  The 

generosity of our members with their time and talent has allowed us to operate our Church at expense levels 

that are very low when compared to other churches in the Archdiocese.  The increase in expenses in 2017, while 

not large, is signaling a need to increase our efforts to encourage more members to participate on our councils 

and committees. 

Our budget for 2018 includes two important assumptions: 

1. We will attempt to operate at an expense level about 1% less than that of 2017.   

a. One of our hallmarks around expense management has been that we are very careful with how 

we spend St. Anselm funds.  Therefore, this expense reduction will be the result of both 

spending restraint and increased volunteerism.   

2. We anticipate growing our revenue by almost 10% from 2017 levels. 

a. Offertory is planned to increase by about 4%. 

b. Other sources of income are planned to grow by over 50%.   

Even with these challenging goals, we are not able to balance our operating budget this year (fiscal year 2018).  

Rather, St. Anselm’s leadership has adopted a two-year goal for returning to operate at financial breakeven. 

Our savings account reflects a decrease during 2017.  These funds have traditionally been used for capital items, 

such as the elevator, etc..  We are aware that there are many current and future needs to maintain our physical 

facilities at the level we enjoy today.  

We remain committed to our Church’s mission to be a community that primarily provides for the spiritual needs 

of all of our members.  This past year’s survey of members provided excellent feedback on how we can best 

meet these needs while continuing to welcome all.   

We want to sincerely thank Cynthia Deysher, retiring business manager, for her hard work and many 

contributions over the years.  We are fortunate to have had her leadership, energy, and resolve to lead St. 

Anselm through difficult and challenging times.  We ask members of our congregation to keep her and her 

family in their thoughts and prayers as a way to demonstrate our gratitude.   

Respectfully submitted, 

St. Anselm Finance Committee: 

 Phil DeSantis (Chair), Joe Casperowitz, Mike Maher, Jack McGee, and Bob Wilson.  

Don Charsky, St. Anselm Business Manager 

  



 


